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RE Senate Inquiry Australian Government’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic 
 
 
Dear Senators Gallagher and Paterson, 
 
University Art Museums Australia (UAMA) welcomes the opportunity to contribute to the 
Senate’s Inquiry.  As a membership organisation UAMA currently represents 22 university art 
museums (UAMs) which are located across the nation’s states and territories.  
 
Data from UAMA’s most recent membership survey (January – December 2019) indicate that 
UAMs are responsible for collections comprising some 88,000 artworks.  These collections 
embody a rich cultural history representing mainly Australian artists – Indigenous and non-
Indigenous.  
 
Over the reporting period UAMs presented 164 exhibitions, more than two thirds of which 
were new projects engaging Australian artists.  In addition, UAMs facilitated 22 public art 
projects on their campuses and supported 15 artist residencies. Through these activities UAMs 
commissioned 99 artists in the production of new work. 
 
In addition, UAMs delivered 857 public programs – most of which directly employed artists – 
and produced 62 publications distributed through bookshops nationally and internationally.  
 
On these figures alone, UAMs can be seen to represent a significant segment of the museums 
and gallery sector in Australia and play an active and pivotal role in the intellectual and cultural 
life of the nation.  
 
In response to the Inquiry UAMA is concerned about significant gaps in the Australian 
Government’s COVID-19 response that leave artists, arts workers, and art museums and 
galleries in Australia among the most severely impacted in the current crisis.  This is on 
top of the economic pressures affecting the university sector more broadly to which we 
belong, which is also of grave concern to us. 
 
While issues regarding accessing payments and the lack of an arts targeted strategy for 
support have been articulated in detail by the National Association of Visual Artists 
(NAVA), we would like to also draw your attention to the tenuous state and fragility of 
the arts ecology.  
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